

3003 Scott Blvd, Santa Clara CA 95054 (408)727-7277 Fax (408) 970-9561

Muslim Community Association MCA LEGAL CLINIC

In collaboration with the Pro Bono Project of Silicon Valley's "Lawyers in the Library" program

August 6, 2010

Dear Sir/Madam,

It gives me great pleasure to write this Letter of Recommendation for Mr. Shah Peerally, Esq.

I am the Operations Coordinator for the Muslim Community Association Legal Clinic, a joint program with the Pro Bono Project Lawyers in the Library. Our program has been running for over six years and we provide free legal advice and assistance to individuals in the San Francisco Bay Area every first and third Saturday of the month. The patrons who use our service are from a variety of races, cultures and religions, as well as different levels of socio-economic status. From time to time we also organize free legal seminars on topics of relevance to the community in an effort to improve our citizens' understanding of the laws.

Mr. Peerally has been a volunteer attorney for the clinic since its inception. He has been very affectionate in attending the clinic at least once a month, which is very impressive since we live in times where people are very busy in trying to finish their own affairs. Moreover, Mr. Peerally devotes his firm's resources to support the clinic in other ways, such as instituting a program roster where he and other attorneys at his firm fully staff the immigration aspect of our clinic, an area which is of high demand in our community.

Mr. Peerally's dedication to public interest is evident in his work at our clinic. He always approaches our patrons with much patience and cultural and religious sensitivity, exhibiting great compassion while at the same time remaining impartial and professional in his dealings with them. He has made valuable contributions to the clinic not only in his capacity as a volunteer attorney, but he has also helped to identify areas for improvement and actively contributes to making those improvements. This is something we value greatly at our clinic as it is run by volunteers with very little resources of our own.

We highly value Mr. Peerally's contributions, commitment, and loyalty. And have no hesitation in commending his services to the community.

Yourş sincerely,

Agnes Chong
Operations Coordinator

MCA Legal Clinic

Samer Darwish

Vice President

MCA